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more inclined than in the first edition to include smaller collections,
provided they contain at least one early manuscript, both in my listings
and in the cross references. As a matter of fact, the cross references to the
French Catalogue General and to Mazzatinti are now intended to be
complete.

Another change has been to bring the political geography of this list
up to date. The first edition largely followed the situation as it prevailed
between the wars. This time, Ihave distinguished between West and East
Germany, and have the main entries for former German towns under
their present Polish or Russian names, giving merely a cross reference
under the German name. Where a place has merely changed its name, I
use the formula 'See'. However, where a collection has been transferred
to another place, I use the formula 'See under'.

For example, to indicate that Breslau is now called Wrodaw, I say:
'Breslau, see Wrodaw'. To indicate that the Ossolineum formerly in
Lwow is now located in Wrodaw, I say: 'Lwow, see under Wrodaw'. A
number of libraries are omitted even though I visited them or
corresponded with them, since there is no evidence that they have Latin
manuscript books before 1600, or since there is evidence that they have
none. When I say: 'no information', this means that I have reason to
believe that the library has relevant manuscripts, but that my enquiries
were not favored with a reply.

Again it is a pleasant duty to express my thanks and appreciation to
the numerous scholars who helped me with advice or information. First
of all I should like to thank the librarians and archivists who have
patiently answered my questions and letters over the years, often
volunteered additional information, supplied me with microfilms and,
sometimes, with rare catalogues. A special word of thanks is due to Miss
Constance Winchell, Mr. John N. Waddell, Mr. Eugene Sheehy and to
the other staff members of the Reference Department of the Columbia
University Library who helped me on many a knotty bibliographical
problem. I wish to thank Rev. Edwin A. Quain, S. J., of Fordham
University Press for the encouragement and support he has given to this
undertaking, as well as to the technical help he and his assistants have
given to it. To Prof. William Harkins of Columbia University I am
indebted for his help in transcribing and transliterating the titles in the
Slavic languages with which I am not familiar. For various suggestions
and data I am indebted to the following scholars: Mile Marie- Therese
d'Alverny (Bibliotheque Nationale), Josip Badalic (Zagreb), Luisa Banti
(Florence), ]osephine Bennett (Hunter College), Ludwig Bieler (Dublin),
Giuseppe Billanovieh (Fribourg), Bernhard Bisehoff (Munich), Mme
Denise Bloch (Bibliotheque Nationale), Herbert Bloch (Harvard
University), Morton Bloomfield (Ohio State University), the late Rev.
Philotheus Boehner, O. F. M. (St. Bonaventure University), Dr. Emilie


